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THE LINK, August 2021
“Very truly I tell you, you are looking for me, not because you saw the signs I performed, but because you ate the loaves and had your fill.  Do not work for food that spoils, but for food that endures to eternal life, which the Son of Man will give you.”
John 6:26-27
Dear church family,
Throughout most of August, our Sunday readings are dealing with the fallout from Jesus feeding the 5000.  We dwell in John chapter 6 for several weeks, which tests the preacher, but more importantly ensures we don't miss what Jesus is saying.

The people who Jesus fed start to follow him around.  But they haven't learnt the lesson they were meant to learn from the miracle.  They see the food, feel their full bellies, and think, “This is amazing, all our needs can be met in this person.  He can feed us, heal us, give us life in abundance!  Let's stick close to him!”

But Jesus always points them beyond their physical experience.  They follow him because of full bellies – Jesus responds by pointing them to food that lasts for eternity, not just for a day.  They ask what work they must do – Jesus responds that their work is simply to believe in him.  They ask him for another sign, remembering that Moses also gave bread in the wilderness – Jesus replies by saying it wasn't Moses who gave bread, but God, and it was a sign of something more than simple bread, a sign of someone who was to come, sent by God.  Of course, Jesus meant himself.
Our work then is still the same.  To truly believe in this man who is God, in Jesus.  To believe that our physical needs, though important, are nothing compared to our need for God himself, our need for Jesus.  Everything we do in this life that sustains us, only sustains us for a while, God sustains us for eternity.  All that gives us happiness on earth gives us happiness for a short while, but knowing Jesus and serving God gives us eternal joy that can never be taken from us.  Even death cannot take that from us, though it tries really hard to do so.
The challenge for us as wee congregations is to believe and trust in this way.  To trust in the abundance of God for us as individuals and as the body of Christ in this place; that what he gives us is far more important than the buildings we have or the funds we have in the bank or the numbers of people that turn up on any given day; that the song which says, “More than oxygen, I need your love” is the truth; and that the bread that Jesus feeds us with is sustaining to eternal life, no matter how restricted our Sunday morning worship may appear to be.  And for those who still can't attend for whatever reason, to know that we can feed on Christ in a myriad of ways beyond Sunday worship.  Feed on him in your heart and you will be fed indeed.
At the end of chapter 6, many followers desert Jesus, choosing to follow their stomachs rather than their hearts.  For us though, we should say with Peter: “Lord, to whom shall we go?  You have the words of eternal life.” (John 6:68)
God bless you all.  Willie.
NOTICES
Praise in the Park – Sunday 15th August in the afternoon (time tbc).  The Churches of Grangemouth are coming together in Zetland Park.  It will be great to have as many as are comfortable to do so to come together to sing God's praises as one – the first time we'll have been together in person for a few years.  We need to know who's coming under the current restrictions, so either e-mail Willie or sign up at church.  All are welcome.
Church Pilgrimage: It is the Season of Pilgrimage in the Scottish Episcopal Church and our churches are each planning one event this autumn.  It is intended to be possible to take part by car or by a combination of car and foot depending on people's ability.  Hopefully by the time the days come round, we will once again be able to share transport.  Both pilgrimages will be centred around the history of our own congregations.  More details to follow, but the routes will include the places below.  If anyone has any suggestion of other places that we should visit as well/instead, please let Willie know.

St Mary's: This will start with a visit to the site of St Andrew's, Dunmore, go to Christ Church, the Rectory (the site of the tin kirk), finishing at St Mary's – Saturday 11th September.

St Catharine's: We will hopefully visit at least one of the medieval churches at Carriden House and Kinneill, followed by the graveyard behind the old Star Cinema, the Town Hall, and then on to St Catharine's – Saturday 2nd October.
COP26 Pilgrimage: COP26 is the United Nations Climate conference in Glasgow and various pilgrimages are being organised to highlight the issues surrounding the climate crisis.  One of these pilgrimages, involving folk from across the diocese and beyond, is arriving in Bo'ness on Tuesday 26th October and hopes to spend the night there.  The next day they will continue on to Falkirk going through Grangemouth.  So we need to find accommodation for up to 50 people in Bo'ness, including feeding folk in the evening, and we would hope we would be able to take part in offering hospitality to pilgrims in Grangemouth on the 27th (maybe a soup and sandwich lunch?).  Please speak to Willie for more details.
Church Opening:  St Mary's is open each week for worship at 9.45am on Sunday and St Catharine's Sunday service is at 11.30am.  At the moment, we are maintaining the same restrictions we have met under over the previous few months.  The vestry, when they meet, will discuss what changes we would like to make according to any easing of restrictions.

Outdoor Kirk is happening from Tuesday 10th-Thursday 12th August.  We are now full!  Please pray for us as we explore this new venture which may lead to something more regular in time.

St Mary's Flower Rota is up and running again.  If anyone would like to help with this, please speak to Pauline or Robina.  It would be wonderful if a few folk could take this on at St Catharine's too.

Susan is working with the Kersiebank Project on Wednesdays and Thursdays, based in the old Poundstretcher unit in Grangemouth Precinct.  They operate a foodbank and face a constant struggle to provide food for up to 130 families a week.  They would welcome donations of money, but are also particularly in need of breakfast cereal and good quality plastic bags.  You can drop items off at the rear of their unit or you could contact Susan and she could collect things from you (details below).  The Storehouse (the Bo'ness Foodbank) would also welcome donations.
Also at Kersiebank, on Tuesday and Wednesday mornings, a group from Churches of Grangemouth has started giving children free breakfasts.  This is part of ensuring that those who would normally receive a free school meal during term time carry on being well fed over the holidays.  If you would like to help with this (between 10 & 12), then please speak to Susan.

Our online services are continuing – we hope you found the Provincial Services helpful while Willie was on holiday last month.  You can find our services our Facebook Page and Group (search for St Catharine's and St Mary's), our website (stcatharinestmary.org.uk), or on YouTube (search for St Catharine's, Christ Church, St Mary's).  It is possible for us to make DVDs of the services currently found online so that you could watch them without an internet connection.  If you would like one of these distributed with your next Link or perhaps even each week then please let Willie or Susan know and we will get one to you.
Next Vestry Meetings: St Mary's – Tuesday 10th August at 7pm.  St Catharine's – Monday 9th August at 1.30pm.  They will be on Zoom, perhaps for the last time!  The next Joint Vestry meeting is at 7pm on Tuesday 19th October at St Mary's with the Link Group meeting beforehand at 6.30pm.  At our next meetings, restrictions allowing, we will try to find a date to have a bit of time together as congregations, for fellowship primarily, and for a little time of thinking together about how we would like things to be going forwards.

PRAYERS


The Pilgrim’s Prayer
O God,
Be for us our companion on the walk,
Our guide at the crossroads,
Our breath in our weariness,
Our protection in danger,
Our refuge on the Way,
Our shade in the heat,
Our light in the darkness,
Our consolation in our discouragements,
And our strength in our intentions.

So that with your guidance
we may arrive safe and sound
at the end of the Road
enriched with grace and virtue
may we return safely to our homes
filled with joy.
In the name of Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen
At St Mary’s we pray for Robin, Alice, Myra, Betty, Gladys, Anne, and Alec.  
At St Catharine’s we pray for Chrissie, Don, Pamela, Etta, Greta, Rena, Kathleen, Hamish, Maureen, Willie, Stuart, Kayla, Peter, Eileen, Betty and Charlie. 
At both churches we pray for Greig, Rob, Judith, Ross, and Ray.
We remember those who have recently died: Jane Gilchrist
Contact details
Rector: Rev Willie Shaw, stmarysandstcatharines@virginmedia.com, 01324 482438
Curate & Deacon: Rev Susan Ward, susanpward54@gmail.com, 07760 274272
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